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The Permanent Council held a special meeting on December 11, 2002 to bring together the permanent representatives, permanent observers to the OAS and the Ambassadors, representatives of the African countries to the United States, and representatives of international organizations, to address the following topics: cooperation for development, trade and development, democracy and human rights. 

In his welcoming remarks, the Assistant Secretary General, Ambassador Luigi R. Einaudi outlined the Organization’s initiatives on the key issues that were at the center of the dialogue: democracy and human rights, cooperation and development and trade.

The Chair of the Permanent Council, Ambassador Denis G. Antoine, Permanent Representative of Grenada stressed that the encounter was more than symbolic, but “relevant to the whole issue of linkages” between the Americas and Africa, adding that the Organization should continue to deepen the dialogue that commenced that day.


In his remarks as Dean of the African Diplomatic Corps in Washington Ambassador Roble Ohlaye of Djibouti lauded the convening of the meeting, noting that it would help to further strengthen collaboration between the two continents.


Various OAS and African representatives underscored the need to continue the dialogue launched at the meeting. 
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�.	The statements made at the meeting have been transcribed in the corresponding minutes (CP/ACTA 1347/02).
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